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August Facility Report to Vestry                                                 8-17-2021 

  

Sextant:  Tom Warrington will not be available for at least the next 30 days and perhaps longer.  We need to be 

considering future options.   

Water Leak: Thome Plumbing 

• Installed shut off valves to the restrooms so as to allow water to be accessible to the sacristy sink 

(Capital Campaign expense)   

• Existing closed water lines run under the concrete floor from the west side of the building to the east 

side 

• Proposal pending to reroute water lines servicing the two restrooms in Children’s Worship area  

• Working with Missouri American Water to determine daily usage 

 

Plumbing:  Thome Plumbing 

• Executive Committee approved the Capital Campaign expense of $3,085 for repair of five restroom 

fixtures, installation of two toilets, and purchase and installation of one toilet.   

• Subsequently, additional expense of $1,767 for unforeseen parts and labor for toilets and the shut off 

valves for the underground leak was also approved.  

• In order to expedite payment two were processed on August 4th to Thome, one from CC. Fund 17 and 

the additional expense of $1,767 from the Building Dept. of the Op Fund.   

• After the second approval a check from CC Fund 17 to the Op Fund for this amount was done to bring 

this project into line with approval to pay for all of these plumbing expenses from the Capital Campaign 

Fund 17.  

Building Issues – Pending (current items) 

• Gutters and Downspouts needing repair in a number of areas  

• Ceiling tiles to be replaced at South entrance (kitchen end) from previous water issue.  

• Stucco damage at south end needs to be sealed and covered with flashing 

• Flashing needs to be replaced below Steeple on north end of shingled roof   

• Interior drywall work and baseboard coping needs to be addressed throughout the building  

• Weed and vegetation growth on the east playground area 

• Parking lot overall condition 

 

Regathering Requirement:  Reminder that there are sanitizing requirements after service gatherings and 

meeting or use of activity areas need to be addressed by those involved.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lincoln Drake                                                                                                                                   


